

Sharon o Rob Staffen, Matthew and Julia murray Sharon is a daughter of Andrey o Jack Me Murray

## WI provincial directors elected

At the recent annual board meeting of the Federated Women's Institutes of Ontario an election took place with the following results.

The provincial president is Margaret Munroe from Caro, near Ottawa. The new position of president elect is held by Peggy Knapp.

Hilde Morden of the Clachan branch is the new program co-ordinator for Ontario. This position takes the place of the various convenorships, and will streamline the meetings and the reporting system.

Geraldine Campbell, who was the London area public relations officer and a member of the Palmyra Women's Institute, is the public rela-

tions officer for Ontario.

For a term of one year, Doris Bell will be northern vice-president and Mabel Logan from Samia is the southern vice-president.

Among the 32 board directors is Gail Murdock form Richards Landing in the Algoma area. She was on the provincial farm debt review board, and is now on the federal farm debt review board.

After 90 years of being the largest rural women's organization, the Women's Institute is facing the future with renewed enthusiasm knowing that they are a motivating force in today's world.

## Wellburn W.I. enjoy supper

About 25 members and guests enjoyed a bountiful supper at Brown's school for the annual Christmas party. The ladies of Brown's W.I. prepared turkey with all the trimmings and served it amidst jolly decorations.

Audrey McCutcheon gave a reading on a good old-fashioned Christmas. Evelyn Haves and Mabel Hardie sang a duet, and all joined in a sing-song led by Evelyn Bridgeman and Margaret Facey. A full card of court whist completed the evenings entertainment.